

TOWNSHIP OF BRUDENELL, LYNDOCH AND RAGLAN

42 Burnt Bridge Road, PO Box 40 Palmer Rapids, Ontario K0J 2E0 TEL: (613) 758-2061 · FAX: (613) 758-2235

December 7, 2022

Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Attn: The Honourable Steve Clark 777 Bay Street 17th Floor Toronto, On M7A 2J3 minister.mh@ontarlo.ca By E-mail

Re: STRONG MAYORS BUILDING HOMES ACT

Please be advised that at the Regular Council Meeting on December 7, 2022, the Council for the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan passed the following motion in support of the resolutions opposing changes outline in the Strong Mayors Building Homes Act:

Resolution # 2022-12-07-03 Moved By: Iris Kauffeldt Seconded by: Kevin Quade

"Be It resolved that the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Brudenell, Lyndoch and Raglan hereby supports the Town of Mattawa Resolution, Motion 22-88, dated October 11, 2022 re: Strong Mayors Building Homes Act

And further that Council directs staff to provide a copy of this resolution of support to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the "Standing Committee on Heritage, Infrastructure and Cultural Policy", Renfew-Nipissing-Pembroke MP, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and all municipalities in Ontario."

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Virginia Phanenhour Clerk-Treasurer Cc: Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Standing Committee on Canadian Heritage Cheryl Gallant, MP of Renfrew-Nipissing-Pembroke Association of Municipalities of Ontario All Ontario Municipalities



Corporation of the Town of Mattawa

Telephone: (705) 744-5611 ~ Fax: (705) 744-0104 160 Water Street, P. O. Box 390 Mattawa, ON POH 1V0 www.mattawa.ca

October 17, 2022

Premier of Ontario
Honourable Doug Ford
Legislative Building
Queen's Park
Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Honourable Ford:

Council of the Town of Mattawa, at their regular meeting of October 11, 2022 approved Page No. 189 of Resolution Number 22-88, which stated:

"WHEREAS the Government of Ontario, through the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, has introduced Bill 3 which is described as "An Act to amend various statutes with respect to special powers and duties of heads of council";

AND WHEREAS this Bill, if enacted, will initially apply to the City of Toronto and the City of Ottawa, but will later be expanded to include other municipalities according to a statement made by the Premier at the 2022 AMO annual conference;

AND WHEREAS this Bill, if enacted, will give Mayors additional authority and powers, and correspondingly take away authority and powers from Councils and professional staff, and will include giving the Mayor the authority to propose and adopt the Municipal budget and to veto some decisions of Council;

AND WHEREAS this Bill, if enacted, will give authority over professional staff to the Mayor, including that of the Chief Administrative Officer;

AND WHEREAS these changes will result in a reduction of independence for professional staff including the CAO, who currently provide objective information to the Council and public and will now take direction from the Mayor alone when the Mayor so directs;

AND WHEREAS these surprising and unnecessary changes to the historical balance of power between a Mayor and Council, and which historically gave the final say in all matters to the will of the majority of the elected Council.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council of the Corporation of the Town of Mattawa passes this resolution to petition the Government of Ontario:

- 1. THAT these changes to the Municipal Act, 2001, are unnecessary and will negatively affect the Town of Mattawa;
- 2. THAT if the Ontario Government deems these changes necessary in large single-tier municipalities such as Toronto and Ottawa, that such changes should not be implemented in smaller municipalities;
- 3. THAT the Ontario Government should enact legislation clarifying the role of Mayor, Council and Chief Administrative Officer, similar to those recommended by the Ontario Municipal Administrator's Association and those recommended by Justice Marrocco in the Collingwood judicial inquiry of 2022; and
- 4. THAT if the stated goal of this legislation is to construct more housing in Ontario that this can be accomplished through other means including amendment of the Planning Act and funding of more affordable housing.

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT a copy of this resolution be provided to the Premier of Ontario, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, the "Standing Committee on Heritage, Infrastructure and Cultural Policy", Nipissing MP, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario and all municipalities in Ontario."

Trusting this is acceptable.

Sincerely,

Amy Leclerc

Amy Leclerc

Clerk/Revenue Services Clerk

AL/bb

c.c. Hon. Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing Standing Committee on Canadian Heritage Mr. Anthony Rota, MP of Nipissing Association of Municipalities of Ontario All Ontario Municipalities